MEETING OF THE PARISH FORUM ON 4 DECEMBER 08 AT 7.30PM

St Ann’s Church Hall

Present:
Father Harney, Marianne Down, Mary Barry, Peter Neal, 



Don Aitken, Ann Roberts, John Wright, Ann Hall, Mick Ward, 



Felicity Fletcher, Maureen Dunlop, Ann Whitfield, 



Nicola Moorhead, Paul Moorhead.

Apologies:
Maureen Aitken, Pat Punt, Brendan Lally, Dorothy Savage,



Andrea Whitehead, Peter O’Brien. 

The meeting opened with prayer, led by Father Harney.

150th Anniversary.

The following suggestions for refurbishment of the two churches have been sent by parishioners:

St Ann’s Church

· A new hymn board for St Ann’s Church.  Perhaps an electronic board?

· Enlarge the church porch – it becomes very crowded after Mass and parishioners have difficulty in finding information sheets.  Could the church and the church hall be permanently linked by a covered walkway?  This would not only make using the hall very convenient but would also provide a much larger porch area.

· Consider using the Day Chapel once more.

· Restore the Baptism Font.

· The elderly and vulnerable need more care and attention – this is a matter which will be discussed at the next forum meeting.

· Purchase some matching altar stones, new altar linen, vestments, brassware, curtains, carpet.

· Make the pews smaller or replace with chairs.

St Mary’s Church

· Bring the altar forward, nearer to the congregation and use the space behind for an organ or the choir.

· Extend the porch at St Mary’s Church.

· Catechists at St Mary’s Church.

Mr Wright described a visit to St John’s Church, Penistone, where he viewed a very old altar which formerly belonged to St James’ at Midhopestones (when it was a Catholic Chapel).  The altar was removed to Penistone in 1967, after it had been found in undergrowth lying on its side.  The altar is very beautiful and carved in each corner with a cross.  It was suggested that we might perhaps make enquiries about the possibility of having the altar at St Ann’s (it is currently not in use, being placed at the back of St John’s Church and covered with a cloth).  

Father Harney replied it is important that we consider all ideas carefully.

The suggestions listed above were discussed at length and Ms Down then read out a letter from Father McGuire (Hallam Diocese), thanking Father Harney for inviting him to view the church and offering the following ideas:

· The size of the pews offer flexibility: cut the front three pews and turn them at an angle, allowing space for weddings and funerals.

· Replace the moveable altar with a fixed, smaller, stone altar.  

· Install a fixed Baptismal font, in front of or behind the pillar.

· The tabernacle, though beautiful, is not fully appreciated as it is hidden behind the surround.  Remove the surround and reveal the details on the tabernacle (an angel on either side of the crucifixion).

· The drapes behind the altar could be replaced with moveable drapes in colours for each liturgical season.

Fundraising for 150th Anniversary Events.

We need to draw up a list of priorities and discuss these with the Finance Committee.  

Targets should be set.

The fundraising will continue after the anniversary events, for instance, the Special Project will be a long-term one.

‘Getting To Know You’.

A suggestion was made (see above) that housebound parishioners should be given more care.  The SVP looks after all the vulnerable people in the parish; however, the comment suggests that perhaps someone has slipped through the net.  

Mr Aitken, of the SVP, will investigate further.  

A suggestion was made to send out a leaflet with the weekly bulletin at Christmas, listing all the services and help available to parishioners.  

Perhaps a ‘welcome pack’ could be made available to everyone new to the parish?

This listing is already available on the website.  Father Harney took this opportunity to thank Ann Whitfield for her invaluable work in setting up and maintaining the church’s excellent and informative website.

Change of Date.

Please note: the Mass and Blessing of the Sick will now be celebrated on

Saturday 14 February at 11.30am.   Medical volunteers are still needed.

Feedback from Groups.

History Group (Ann Whitfield) 

A draft copy of the brochure has been prepared.  500 copies will be ordered, for a cost of £650.  It is hoped to sell the copies at £2 each.

Social Group (Mick Ward).

The Social Group was asked to provide refreshments after the Mass for the Sick – agreed.

After Christmas, planning will be stepped up, beginning with the traditional St Patrick’s Night.  

It was suggested to have a procession preceding the main Mass on Gala Day, inviting clergy from other churches to take part.

Vision for Future (Felicity Fletcher).

The first youth event took place on 1st November.  

Carol singing is planned for 23 December.

An Epiphany Party will be held on 10 January.

The Valley Pentecostal Church would like a multi-faith social evening.

Special Event.

‘Make A World Of Difference’.  Posters etc can be downloaded from the CAFOD website.  

Catechists.

A parishioner from St Mary’s has asked why the catechist cannot come to Penistone on a regular basis.  Mrs Hall is currently preparing candidates for First Communion and for Confirmation so her time is very stretched.  It was agreed that, if any further comments or suggestions are made, Mrs Hall will refer these to the Core Group.

It is important to find volunteers from St Mary’s to become catechists.  Training and support are always given to volunteers.

Mrs Hall passed round samples of a booklet she has prepared for the Confirmation candidates.

Any Other Business.

Health and Safety issues at St Mary’s: Tom Garrud (Quantity Surveyor from the Hallam Diocese) has visited St Mary’s and offered advice about subsidence in the kitchen area.  

Date of next meeting: 19 March 09 at St Mary’s, Penistone at 7.30pm.

The meeting closed with prayer, led by Father Harney.







